ICG Annual Meeting 3/30/07

9:10 AM:  Board meeting convened

In attendance:

Nora Mai – President

Bruce MacDermott – Treasurer

Karen Heim – Corresponding Secretary

Pierre Pettinger – Parlimentarian

Betsy Delaney – Silicon Web representative

Ann Catelli – Northern Lights representative

Judy Mitchell – GCFCG representative

Dora Buck – Sick Pups representative

Valerie Roberts – Chicagoland representative

Becky Demonja – DFW representative

Dawn McKechnie – Fantasy Fibre Artists representative

Bruce Mai – SLCG representative

One order of business:  voting on a new chapter.  The Armed Costumers Guild will be based in Milwaukee, WI.  Copies of their by-laws and member roster were made available.

Betsy Delaney moved to accept the new chapter.

Ann Catelli seconded.

Vote was 10 yea, 0 nay.  Chapter is accepted.

9:30 AM:  Board meeting in recess.

10 AM:  General meeting begins.

Elaine Mami of the Sick Pups remembered to bring the “official” Presidential hat from Carl Mami to Nora Mai.  Nora declined to wear it, as she already had something on her head (devil’s horns).

Officer Reports:

President:  Nora is happy with the progress made by the Board this year.  We are working on the 501c3 IRS question, and it will be resolved this year.  Although we have lost some chapters, we have also gained several, and though our overall numbers are lower, our corporation as a whole is now stronger.  There is more enthusiasm, and more new chapters are on the horizon.
She wished to personally thank Byron Connell, Pierre Pettinger, and Denisen Hartlove.

Betsy Delaney asked if we should change the Standing Rule about when the budget for the next year is due?  Nora said, “Not necessarily; it draws the IRS’s attention then if we miss.”

Byron Connell moved that the board be commended for getting the budget approved before the end of the year.  Elaine Mami seconded.  Passed by voice approval.

Treasurer:  Bruce has changed the Guild’s bank account to move it to a more convenient bank for him.  He thanked Byron and Tina Connell for a monetary contribution to the ICG Archives.

Archivist:  Once the Mamis have finished moving in to their new house, they will rent a one-way trailer and bring the 100+ boxes of archives to Pierre Pettinger; then Bruce Mai will make a trip to Pierre’s house to help catalog things.

As far as putting the archives online, the first step is setting up a self-upload gallery on the webpage.

Corresponding Secretary:  The main thing done this year was a mass mailing to all members of the departing chapters who still had active ICG memberships, placing them in a temporary chapter (T-chapter), and offering them the opportunity to choose another guild chapter to join.  A list of chapters who were willing to take in enfranchised members was also provided.

Committee Reports:

Newsletter Committee:  the format for the newsletter is changing.  They have stayed on budget and on time.

ICG Guidelines Committee:  they are developing a “Miss Manners” guide for running masquerades, plus a set of safety guidelines.  They have seen the new guidelines be implemented at small cons with great success.

PR Committee:  Aurora has been doing PR in the cosplay community.  We have developed a new flyer that is available to be printed out and taken to cons (everyone is a representative of the guild; spread the word!).  Anyone interested in joining the committee is encouraged to contact Karen Heim.
Website Committee:  Is setting up newsletter article links on the ICG site.  The photo gallery is also now set up on the site.  Would like to have the duties of the webmaster defined in the Standing Rules.  Also wants a web oversight committee to be formed.  They would like to post articles from the old Costumer’s Quarterly, and perhaps build a costume wikipedia.  Jeff Morris stated this was his last year as webmaster.

IRS Committee:  The Board has decided to file the necessary paperwork with the IRS, paying the $900 fee.  Any chapters that wish to donate to defray that cost may do so, with gratitude from the Treasurer, as it takes some of the budget pressure off.
Archives Funding Committee:  This is a new committee that is needed to implement ideas for funding the archives.  One suggestion is to add $2 to the ICG dues, specifically designated for the Archives, as the current $6 dues is only enough to cover the newsletter costs.

Steve Swope moves to move the discussion on this topic to the online BoD discussion board to discuss archive funding by all available means, with special emphasis on possible dues increases.

Bruce MacDermott seconded.

Anne Davenport asked about concrete examples of archive costs.

Pierre Pettinger explained that it varied from con to con, but could range from $30 to $225.

Betsy Delaney said that she had been paying out of pocket for items for the Costume-Con archives.

Andy Trembley spoke of using access to the archives as a recruitment tool.

It was also noted that discussion of this issue could drum up interest in the Budget and Finance committee, which is languishing due to lack of interest by people eligible to be on it.

Discussion ended.  Voting to move the discussion to the BoD list passes.
Betsy Delaney again brought up the idea of changing the budget due date.  She proposed changing Standing Rule 31c to make the budget proposal due by 10/31 so that the budget can be discussed and passed by 12/31 each year.

Kevin Roche seconded.

Motion passes.

Elections:

Byron Connell moved that we accept the slate of officers as given (all are running unopposed).
Steve Swope seconded.

Motion passes.

General meeting adjourns.

12 noon:  Board returns from recess.

Votes to accept results of meeting and election.

12:10 PM:  Board adjourns.

